


PSSC Meeting
Date: Oct. 6th 2020
Location: St. Stephen High School – Learning Commons

Present:                                                                                     Absent
Krista Amos – Principal SSHS                                                Bruce Richardson
Adam Harris – VP SSHS
Nicole Allen Dufour – Parent
Corey Larsen – Parent
Bernadette Cunningham – Parent
Tammy Smith – Parent
Juanita Woodside – Parent
Heather Estey – Parent
Jennifer Gown – Parent

Meeting began – 6:38 pm
Meeting adjourned – 8:05 pm

	Topic
	

	Welcome
	Introductions – roles and experience was shared among the group.  There were two new members tonight.

	Role of PSSC
	Krista reviewed the role of the PSSC power point.  Krista explained the duties and responsibilities of the PSSC.  She also went over the need for confidentiality.  If anyone would like to view the power point we can make it available to you.  

	Budget
	The budget for the PSSC is based on the school’s enrollment.  The current budget is 1100 for this school year.  In past years this has been used for communication purposes with families.  Presentations on vaping, safe technology use and risk taking have been areas we have focused on.  This money can also be used to send members of the PSSC to professional development opportunities.  This budget must be spent before March.

	SSHS Operational Plan
	A considerable amount of work has gone into the development of the operational plan.  Krista and Adam used the district template to develop a plan that would ensure the safety of the student population.  The plan is located on the SSHS website and details everything from student movement to accessing the school.  The plan is reviewed each month and is a living document so changes will be made as needed.

	School Improvement Plan SIP
	SSHS is following a new model this year.  It was started last year before schools were shut down.  The staff reviewed many indicators on how we can improve SSHS.  Based on information from a variety of surveys and research the staff narrowed the indicators down to 2 areas of focus.  One of the major concerns was the acceptance of subpar work and the process in which we will ensure this practice is changed and the culture of the building become to submit only quality work.  

SPR’s will be meeting with departments to develop rubrics on what is acceptable work.  These are not out yet but within the next week all departments will have met, and the development of the rubrics will begin.  Along with this if a student is working to improve a piece of work submitted, often, nut not always, deadlines will be extended.  However, a student who refuses to try to improve will have solid deadlines. 

The question was asked about when a topic is retaught.  At what point do the brakes get tapped and a subject covered again.  There is no formal process but teachers are good about knowing when students need a different approach to gain comprehension of a topic.


	Blended Learning
	Students are currently attending every other day. (Green and White Day).  The 465 students are split pretty evenly, and the expectation is students are working on their days home.  Staff are slowly moving towards synchronistic learning.  If students do not have solid internet connection at home we are inviting / directing them to 5 days a week at SSHS.  Tracking home attendance has been a challenge and we continue to look for best practices to make this accurate and not consume significant amounts of time for staff.  Teachers are extremely tired and stressed over the significant increase in planning but many are feeling the appreciation from our students who have been amazing through this process.

	New Teachers
	We have 3 new hires at SSHS this year:
Perrine Vialtel – FI Teacher 
Adam Keating – Art Teacher
Megan Woodside – ALT Teacher.

	Alt Program
	We currently have 17 students who are split mornings and afternoons.  Students who have faced severe anxiety, behavioural challenges and attendance issues.  Currently the students are attending and doing very well under the direction of Mrs. Woodside.

	International Students
	We currently do not have any international students due to restrictions on travel and paperwork issues.  We are possibly getting a few students in the 2nd term.  We are missing them in the building this year.  Typically, we have around 20 students from a variety of countries.

	Extra Curriculars
	We currently have three sports running.
Varsity Boys Soccer
Varsity Girls Soccer
Varsity Softball
All three sports are going well despite significant rule changes and specific operational plans.  Due to recommendations from the NBIAA we are permitting only one parent spectator at games.  Everyone else must remain in their cars.  We have hired security to contact trace and ensure people are complying with the operational plans for each sport.

Golf had a very short season (2weeks) but the team finished 4th in Provincials in Hartland.

Currently waiting to see what Basketball and Hockey seasons will look like and what guidelines and stipulations are put in place. 

We also have a variety of clubs up and running currently:
Leadership – a cross section of students who run a variety of programs in the school.  They welcome new students, plan assemblies, spirit days, announcements etc.
Drama – in the process of getting started
GSA – meeting and looking at ways to continue the process of making all individuals feel accepted regardless of sexual preference.
Spartan TV – doing news stories on events around the school
Green Group – addressing environmental concerns in and around our community.
Art Club – Promoting student art
Breakfast Program – students can purchase homemade breakfast at a reasonable price.


	Questions
	Should student work be reviewed in front of the class?  It can be used as a teaching tool if the students name is removed or the teacher ask permission to share the work. 

	Next Meeting
	The date is to be determined but it will be in Nov.
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